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NOTICE TO THE MARKET 

Clarifications about Official Letter 350/2023/CVM/SEP/GEA-1 

 

CVM Questioning 

 

Cia. Energética de Minas Gerais - CEMIG 

Attn.: Mr. Leonardo George de Magalhães 

Investor Relations Officer. 

 

Ref: Request for clarification on a news article  

 

Dear Director, 

 

1. In response to the news article published by Folha de São Paulo in its Market section, 

on November 18, 2023, under the headline: “Pacheco articulates the federalization of 

Cemig to reduce the debt of Minas Gerais", containing the following statements: 

 

The president of the Senate, Rodrigo Pacheco (PSD-MG), articulates a 

proposal for the federalization of state-owned companies in Minas Gerais, 

including Cemig (energy), as a way of reducing the state government's 

debt with the federal government, which is already approaching R$160 

billion.  

[...] 

The topic has already been discussed in two meetings with President Luiz 

Inácio Lula da Silva (PT). The Minister of Mines and Energy, Alexandre 

Silveira, a former state senator, is also participating in the negotiations. 

According to Pacheco's interlocutors, the president of the Senate should 

soon present a draft to formalize the proposal to Lula. 

 

2. Because of the above, we request that you clarify whether the news article is true 

and, if so, explain why you believe it is not a material fact, and comment on other 

information deemed as important on the matter. 

 

CEMIG’s Answer 

 

In response to Official Letter 350/2023/CVM/SEP/GEA-1, Companhia Energética de 

Minas Gerais - CEMIG (“Cemig” or “Company”) clarifies that:  

 

The news article published by Folha de São Paulo, on November 18, 2023, under the 

headline “Pacheco articulates the federalization of Cemig to reduce the debt of Minas 

Gerais", is an investigation being carried out by the press vehicle itself. 
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Cemig is not participating in this process, in any way, and, if ongoing, it is being 

conducted without the Company’s knowledge as it is unaware of any fact beyond 

what is being disclosed by the media. 

 

The Company states there is no new information to date, according to CVM Resolution 

44/21, that justifies the disclosure of a Material Act or Fact on the matter. 

 

Cemig reiterates its commitment to transparency and the best market disclosure 

practices. 

 

 

Belo Horizonte, November 22, 2023. 

 

 

 

 

Leonardo George de Magalhães 

Chief Financial and Investor Relations Officer 


